Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Globe Public House, London Road, Nottingham on Monday, 16th May, 2011.
Present: Hugh McClintock, David Clark, Liz Kirk, Susan Young, Andrew Househam, David Miller, Chris Gardner, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, David Easley, Julian Bentley, Peter Elderton, David Earnshaw, Roland Backhouse, Hilary Backhouse.

Apologies were received from: Roy Wilson, Peter Osborne.

Matters Arising from the minutes of 18th April, 2011.

a) GNBR – request for “history case studies”: Dave Miller offered, as he has done every one of the rides since it has been from Holme Pierrepont.

b) Musters Road (West Bridgford) Cycle Lane Removal: 
There was a discussion as to what the focus of a campaign should be. It seems clear that the decision was made against the advice of council officers. 
Hugh is hoping to meet Co. Richard Jackson within the next few days. 
Karina Wells has offered support from W Bridgford Green Streets. Nottingham Post are also interested in the story. 
Advice from Roger Geffen (CTC Policy and Campaigns Manager) is that we need to complain within 3 months of the decision. 
Hugh agreed to check the date of the decision and put in a formal complaint as soon as possible. Peter Elderton offered, if necessary to make a Freedom of Information request for background of the decision. 
Two suggestions were put forward – 1. An online petition asking for re-instatement and/or changes to make the junction safer for cyclists; 2. A standard letter for campaigners to sign and send to their councillors. Hugh to action both of these.
Membership Update: 
Peter Elderton reported that 14 members addresses were still not known. 91 requests for renewal have been sent and 15 returned; current membership is 239; 4 new members have joined and 2 moved away.
Finance Issues: 
Chris Gardner reported that there are still a significant number of people paying into the old Lloyds TSB account, and a few people are paying into both. 
Andrew Martin suggested that the option of paying by telephone or internet bank transfer should be given on the internet alongside the Paypal option, as this is free to Pedals. 
Chris will discuss with Peter Briggs the arrangements for paying invoices for the Rural Rides for All project, which has a separate bank account.
Rural Rides for All: 
There will be a meeting with volunteer leaders on 24th May. Helen McCullen is willing to come to a future Pedals meeting to update on progress. (now confirmed for 18 July)

Peter Briggs is planning to attend a seminar in Northumberland relevant to the project.

Reports from other Meetings: 
Andrew Martin and Susan Young reported back from a meeting to review the Ucycle Project. They noted the good take up of loan bikes, but lack of progress on long-term improvements; there are still examples of poor facilities that exist on the Nottingham University Campuses.

Notes from the Cycling Development Group have been circulated; for the next meeting on 17th June, Hugh and Arthur will attend. 
Hugh has arranged a meeting with Keith Morgan to discuss the Pedals wish list – Susan Young will also attend. An example of an issue to raise is signing in Wollaton Park.
Stall at West Bridgford Summer Gathering went well. A video of the event has been made and is due to go on Youtube.

Chris Gardner helped run a Dr Bike session at a local primary school in Bunny. They checked 24 bikes in 2 hours and the event went well.

Future Pedals Meetings: 
Hugh will write to Andy Gibbons at the City Council to invite him to come to the June meeting to discuss the proposed scheme for Cycle Park & Ride Hubs. 
It was agreed that it would be good to invite some people, such as Helen McCullen, for brief updates. 
Another main speaker suggestion was Co. Richard Jackson of the County Council.
Forthcoming Events:
Big Wheel are organizing the annual Cycle Forum (without Cyclists Breakfast) on Thursday 23rd June. Attendance will be by invitation only.
Forthcoming weekend meeting (Building Cycling Cultures Conference, 4-5 June) in Leicester with international speakers: Hugh may be able to attend on the Sunday.

Green Festival, Sunday 22nd May. Andrew Martin will be available all day; Arthur in the morning; Hugh in the afternoon.

Hemlock Happening, Sat. 11th June; Launch of the Erewash Trail: Dave Clark is willing to take the stall; Hugh has agreed to lead a ride and would appreciate additional help. (Terry Scott and Andy Wickham have now offered to help)
We have an invitation to an event at Stonebridge City Farm on 24th July. This is to be discussed at next meeting.

For stalls, it was agreed to use a receipt book for sales; to leave a float of £15 and to pass the remainder to Susan for banking.

Cycle facility and other traffic management matters
a) Erewash Trail: Peter Briggs has cycled this and recorded various problems, including barrier frames that are too narrow. He will pass on his list to Broxtowe Council. 
b) Colwick Flood Alleviation Scheme: Environment Agency cuts have resulted in dropping the idea to complete the riverside route from Colwick Park through to Netherfield Lagoons. Arthur agreed to find out who are the local councillors for this ward – WJ Clarke, Barbara Miller, Meredith Lawrence (all Labour). Hugh to raise this issue at the next CDG meeting.
c) Attenborough Nature Reserve/Ferry Farm: Part of the riverside cycle route is now labelled as a footpath only, because of a legal dispute with the nearby landowner. Hugh will send Steve Jones’s contact details at Notts CC to Andrew Martin for him to follow up asap before he retires on 24 May.
d) Beeston Square: Promised cycle parking has not materialised; signs are unclear. Peter Briggs agreed to take this up with John Delaney at Broxtowe Borough Council.

e) Bulwell/Basford: Off-road paths, such as Lean Valley are not suitable for night riding or during wet/snow/icy weather. It is therefore important that facilities on Vernon Road remain cycle friendly. Agreed to raise at CDG.

f) Station Bike Compound: Hugh has received a report of another stolen bike. The City Council are now looking at Smart Card access for part of the compound to be installed later in 2011, despite initial opposition to this idea.

Pedals Website: Hugh appealed for members to send in photos for the website, and also to visit the website and send comments to Larry.  It was important that we all kept an eye on it to help keep it up to date, as redundant items could easily be forgotten and, if left, would then give a poor impression of Pedals and our ability to stay ‘on the ball’!
The meeting closed at 10.00 pm.

